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Seems that this month there isn’t a lot left 
for me to write about. Thanks to Nick Isaac 
for the following article on the most recent 
round of the Superkart series. And I had 
better thank Robert Boniface for his article 
on the recent and most successful Goldstar 
Championship round held at our home track 
here in Taranaki so I won’t say too much 
other than happy reading. 
 
BOYDE DOMINATES AT MANFIELD 
Taranaki’s Logan Boyde continues on his 
march towards back to back Superkart 
series titles in the Rotax Max Light class 
following what can only be described as a 
complete master class from the current 3NZ 
at the 4th round of the Superkart series held 
at Manfield on the 5th of June. 
Following a breakthrough season last year 
where he won the series in his first attempt, 
the quietly spoken mechanic has dealt to all- 
comers again so far this season and has to 
be the firm favourite to claim the top spot 
come the final round later in the year with 
convincing displays at every round so far. 
Last weekend saw him finish every race with 
a huge margin over the chasing pack. So 
much was his dominance that his smallest 
winning margin was over 8 seconds with 3 
races being around 15 seconds. The chasing 
pack was led by Lee Sefton who had a 
fantastic day to deliver a 2nd placing for the 
round with Todd Jolly managing to edge out 
Matt Wallace by a single point for 3rd. In 

what has come to be expected in the 
Superkart series, the pack racing has seen 
ultra-tight finishes and massive competitor 
and spectator satisfaction as a result. No-
one can deny however that Boyde was in a 
class of his own once again. 
The Rotax Max Heavy class is one which has 
the potential to go down to the wire this 
year. Thomas Batt had a breakthrough 
meeting at Manfield to grab a bunch of wins 
ahead of Teddy Bassick and also Mark 
Ongley who continues to look strong.   If my 
memory is correct, I believe this was Batts’ 
first round win if not race win which is a top 
effort. So far there’s been 3 different round 
winners in the heavy class so with 2 rounds 
remaining it’s hard to predict with any 
confidence how the placings will end up 
which is great for the series.   Batt will be 
hoping to continue notching up race wins 
when the series returns to Manfield in 
August. The club saw 2 new faces join the 
class with Taranaki duo Stephen Beck and 
Duane Taylor making their Superkarting 
debut. Beck had some excellent results for 
his first time on a “real” circuit and we hope 
to see them both returning. The round win 
went to Thomas Batt from Teddy Bassick 
and Mark Ongley rounding out the podium. 
The National 125cc class was relatively well 
supported again and true to form, the racing 
was close and fast! The class has its share of 
light and heavy competitors and although 
the light drivers do come out on top of the 

points it’s the close racing in amongst the 
heavier drivers which is great to watch and 
also be part of.   Cameron Dance and Daryl 
Currie shared race wins with Dance taking 3 
to Curries’ 1. It was a bit of a procession up 
front with not a lot happening until the 
battle for the 3rd spot on the podium which 
saw another epic day of racing from Matt 
Barton, Darren Maguire and the Isaac 
brothers Nick and Dan. Dan managed to 
scrape home in races 1 and 2 from older 
brother Nick with Darren Maguire and the 
much improved Matt Barton very close 
behind and I mean close, the group 
separated by less than 0.3 seconds in both 
races.   Race 3 saw both Isaac brothers 
parked up with separate issues to leave 
Barton and Maguire to battle it out for the 
3rd spot. In the end, they couldn’t be 
separated and were tied on points. The class 
continues to show it’s a great way to go road 
racing with times not all that far off the 
250cc karts. 
International class karts were down on 
numbers at Manfield. Ryan Urban had a 
successful shakedown in his new 
International class package which looks and 
sounds great. Urban and Andrew Hall both 
put on a good show for the spectators 
especially in race 4 with multiple lead 
changes and some high speed bravery. They 
will both have one eye on the nationals in a 
few months so even though the lap times 
weren’t that sharp last weekend one would 
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expect there’s plenty of room to move 
before then in the engine tuning 
department.   The 2016 Nationals will be 
spectacular with a number of drivers more 
than capable of winning on the day. You’d 
be a brave man to bet the title doesn’t go to 
someone new this year with realistic 
challenges to come from Andrew Hall, Ryan 
Urban, Tony Gestro, Alex Geary, Paul 
Dunlop and Karl Wilson who all have top 
notch gear and are pretty handy pedlars. 
Wayne Sproston, Tony Gestro and Chris 
Simmonds were the only entries in the 
250cc single cylinder divisions with Mike 
Simmonds pulling out due to chassis 
problems on the practise day. Gestro took 
out the National class from Chris Simmonds 
using a new engine that he’s got his hands 
on. By all accounts it’s very fast so we’ll have 
to wait and see what his plans are come 
Nationals time. He’s the current title holder 
so it will be interesting to see which class he 
enters come nationals later this year. Wayne 
Sproston had an engine issue which cut his 
day short and the class has been down on 
numbers recently but things might change 
at the next round with guys possibly giving 
the gear they want to run at the nationals a 
shake down before the big day. 
DD2 class was also down on numbers as is 
usual for Manfield. Why don’t people want 
to travel? Make a weekend of it! Manfield 
always provides the closest racing of any 
track in the country. For the sake of a few 
hours drive, it’s well worth the effort. Brent 
Murgatroyd and Kevin Geard couldn’t be 
separated on the points table with 2 wins 
and 2 second placings each with amazingly 
close racing yet again. Derek Tunnicliffe 
rounded out the podium. 
The series takes a 2 month break over the 
heart of winter to resume again back at 
Manfield in August. 
  

LAP RECORDS TUMBLE AT WPKA 
GOLDSTAR MEETING AT TODD ENERGY 
RACEWAY 
The cool weather and a pristine track made 
for exceptionally fast racing at the Todd 
Energy Raceway on Sunday, as 52 drivers 
battled for ascendency at the Trophy 
presentation round of the Bayleys WPKA 
Goldstar Series.  The first track record to fall 
was in the Cadet ROK category with current 
1NZ Mason Potter of Auckland going under 
the existing record before fellow club 
member and 2NZ Kaden Probst set the new 
record at 31.430s.  Potter went on to win the 
weekend with Probst in 2nd.  Local drivers 
Harris Krogh and brothers Euan and Hamish 
Dwyer finished ninth, tenth and eleventh 

respectively.  The GP was won by Liam 
Sceats of Auckland, followed by Potter and 
Logan Manson of Palmerston North.  Krogh 
was seventh, Euan Dwyer eighth and 
Hamish Dwyer ninth. 
The Vortex Mini ROK class was filled with 
talent and was eventually won by Goldstar 
Series Champion Jackson Rooney from 
Manawatu, with Thomas Boniface pushing 
him hard all day.  After scoring two race wins 
Boniface was not able to head off Rooney, 
short by 1 point.  Hawera’s Logan Smith had 
a blinder of a meeting, showing great pace 
to bring his Tony Kart to fourth overall 
ahead of some very good drivers.  Smith is 
really beginning to assert himself in the 
class and will be one to watch.  Boniface and 
Rooney battled again in the GP, Boniface 
coming from the rear of the field to second 
place lowering his own track record which 
had also been broken earlier in the day.  
Smith finished the GP in fifth with another 
great performance. 
Series Champion and 3NZ Rianna O’Meara-
Hunt (Wellington) was keen on a clean-
sweep of the Junior Rotax series, but had 
her work cut out to do so.  She raced hard 
against Tom Greig (Manawatu) over the five 
heats, ultimately scoring one race win more 
than Greig and line honours for the class.  
The track record changed hands a few times 
during the event with Greig finally securing 
it in the GP along with the race win. 
Manawatu youngster Jacob Cranston took 
the Rotax Max Light field to task but was too 
quick scoring four race wins over Ethan 
Hourigan of Wellington for the meeting 
victory.  James Higgins from the Manawatu 
was third with Hawera’s Jonathan Dwyer 
fourth, finding some blistering pace, also 
claiming the track record which had been 
set 11 years prior. 
The Rotax Max Heavy class was very hard 
fought, local Campbell Jamieson scored the 
opening heat race win.  Hawke’s Bay master 
Zach Zaloum was too good however, 
winning the remainder of the heats and 
claiming a new track record in the process.  
Jamieson was second overall, Jayden Smith 
of Hawera was fourth and Francois 
Rautenbach brought his kart home in fifth 
place. 
The local drivers were no match for the 
three visiting Clubsport 120 contenders 
leaving Garth Lacey, Richard Krogh and 
Roger Pepperell fourth, fifth and sixth 
overall respectively. 
The Senior GP was won by Ethan Hourigan 
followed by Jacob Cranston and James 

Higgin.  Jayden Smith was fourth in the GP 
with Jonathan Dwyer seventh. 
A very successful day of competition also for 
the Tony Kart NZ team with their drivers 
securing wins in the Vortex Mini ROK, Rotax 
Max Light and Rotax Max Heavy classes and 
four of the five track records claimed by 
Tony Kart chassis’s (Thomas Boniface, Tom 
Greig, Jacob Cranston and Jonathan 
Dwyer).  Local Tony Kart dealer, Maurice 
Frost of Supreme Kart Supplies, was very 
pleased with the results confirming the 
Tony Kart brand as a leading kart chassis for 
any driver. 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
Jonathan Dwyer on his way to a new 
track record 
Photo by Vicky Jack Photography 
 

 
Thomas Boniface was a close second all 
day, but lowered his own track record in 
Vortex Mini ROK 
Photo by Emilee Jane Photography 

 

Special thanks goes to Steve and Donna 
Boyde for their contribution to making 
Goldstar such a successful event. 

For those who are unaware, we hosted a 
Jake from the Make-A-Wish Foundation 
who had an outstanding day. Thanks to 
Lauren Thompson for not only ensuring 
this young man had such a great 
experience, but also putting together a 
package that made our club proud. 
Thanks Lauren! 
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 We are also looking for help in a 
number of roles over the course of 
National Schools week. If you have 
a few or many free hours please 
make yourself known to the 
committee. 

Club News 

 We farewelled the Taylor family 
at our last clubday as they move 
on to greener pastures – a new 
sharemilking position in the 
Manawatu. All the best from us 
here in the ‘Naki. 

 Change of Guardian Indemnity 
 This form must be used to 

transfer guardianship of a minor 
from the minor's Legal Guardian 
to a Stand-In Guardian. The form 
must be signed by both the Legal 
Guardian and the Stand-In 
Guardian and presented to the 
event Race Officials at 
documentation. 

 Countdown for Aaron and Gracies 
big day. I found this Aaron and 
thought I would dedicate it to 
you. 

 
 

 

 

Working Bee: Sunday 
3rd July @ 9.00am. See 
you there. 
 
Thanks very much Hirepool New 
Plymouth! 

 

 

 
Presidents Report – Robert 
Boniface 
 

Hi everyone, 

Still waiting for winter to arrive, not 
sure what’s going on but it’s been 
pretty good really. Already had the 
shortest day of the year so now we 
start tracking toward the day the big 
fat guy arrives. Club day this weekend 
and we’re anticipating a number of 
out-of-towners to turn up to gain 
some valuable wet weather testing 
under their belt. With less than three 
weeks until the Todd Energy 2016 
KartSport New Zealand National 
Schools’ Championships the track 
will be in hot demand. 

A timely reminder to all members that 
your key is not to be loaned out to 
anyone who wants to do some testing. 
There is a proper process for people 
to follow if they want to use the Todd 
Energy Raceway. We’re already aware 
of one or two who have loaned keys to 
others to test, this is your last 
warning. If someone wants to test, 
they MUST arrange a key through 
Maurice Frost at Supreme Kart 
Supplies and they MUST complete the 
indemnity form and they MUST follow 
our track procedures. 

Let’s be VERY CLEAR…if anyone is 
found testing on the track without 
following the process I just mentioned 
and they have entered the Todd 
Energy 2016 KartSport New Zealand 
National Schools’ Championships, 
there is a better than good chance that 
they may be refused entry to the event 
as a result. We don’t want this, so 
please ensure you all follow due 
process to keep it fair for everyone 
else. Honestly, two days of testing 
prior to the event starting is plenty…if 

you haven’t got it sorted by 
then…you’re probably going to 
struggle. 

On the subject of Todd Energy 2016 
KartSport New Zealand National 
Schools’ Championships, I’d like to 
take the opportunity to thank all our 
sponsors and supporters as well as 
the hard working team who have been 
working tirelessly behind the scenes 
organising the event for the club. We 
are indebted to you all for helping us 
stage the NZ Schools. 

We are still looking for a race 
secretary. Please….we need a 
volunteer to be our new race 
secretary, so make yourself known! 

The AGM is coming up in August and 
there will be a few existing members 
standing down, including me. I 
strongly encourage you to consider 
standing for committee so please let 
someone know you are keen prior to 
the AGM in August….at the track prior 
to the Enduro meeting commencing. 
Even pop along to a meeting or two to 
get a feel for how it works. 

The Championship round for WPKA 
Goldstar was a great event, special 
thanks to Lauren Thompson for 
organising a great experience for Jake 
from the Make-A-Wish Foundation, 
this young man had a great day and 
there was plenty of commentary of the 
great job she did. Thanks also to 
Steve and Donna Boyde, Donna 
Boniface, Lesley Allan, Karen Jury 
and Wendy Burroughs. Great to see 
Chrissy de Ridder at the Todd Energy 
Raceway as well! 

Good luck to all the KartSport 
Taranaki drivers who have entered the 
Todd Energy 2016 KartSport New 
Zealand National Schools’ 
Championships I look forward to 
seeing our boys on the podium! It’s 
also the final round of the NZ ROK 
Cup, so good luck to everyone. 

Cheers 

Robert 
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Birthdays for July 

Blake Austin 1 July 
Richard Krogh 1 July 
Jackson Reid 8 July 
Brendon Reid 9 July 
Stephen Beck 9 July 
Logan Smith 10 July 
Trevor Steward 10 July 
Jayden Smith 13 July 
Dillon Wilson 14 July 
Donna Boniface 19 July 
Jeremy Cottam 30 July 

 
Many happy returns to all these 
members on your birthday! 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Club Day: 29 May 2016 
 

 

Event: Supreme Kart Supplies - 
Winter Series Round 1 
Duty Class : Juniors 
Direction: Anti Clockwise 
Convenor(s): Maurice Frost 
Gates open: 7.45 
Scrutineering: 8.30 -9.15 
Drivers briefing: 9.30 
Tuning runs: 9.45 
Lunch: 12.30 
BBQ & Prizegiving at the conclusion 
of the day! 

 
2016 Karting events… 
 City of Sails, 30/31 Jan, Auckland 

 Superkarts Rd 1, 6/7 Feb, Taupo 

 Sulphur City/ROK Cup/Prokart Rd1, 
13/14 Feb, Rotorua 

 RMC Rd1, 20 Feb, Manawatu 

 RMC Rd2, 21-Feb 2015, Manawatu 

 Goldstar Rd3, 6 March, Wellington 

 Sprint Nationals/ROK Cup, 25-27 
March, Hamilton 

 Superkarts Rd 2, 2/3 Apr, Taupo 

 Top Half Rd 1, 10 Apr, 2015, Tokoroa 

 Citrus/Prokart Rd 2, 16/17 Apr, BoP 

 RMC Rd 3, 23 Apr, Rotorua 

 RMC Rd 4, 24 Apr, Rotorua 

 Goldstar Rd4, 1 May, Hawke’s Bay 

 Superkarts Rd3, 7/8 May, Hampton 

 G Tremain Memorial/Prokart Rd 3, 
14/15 May, Tokoroa 

 Top Half Rd 2, 29 May, BoP 

 Superkarts Rd 4, 4/5 June, Manfield 

 Goldstar Trophy Rd/ROK Cup, 5 
June, Taranaki 

 Winter Cup/Prokart RD 4, 11/12 June, 
Hamilton 

 Top Half Rd 3, 26 Jun, Mt. Wgtn 

 NZ Schools/ROK Cup, 16/17 Jul, 
Taranaki 

 Top Half Rd 4, 31 Jul, Auckland 

 Superkarts Rd 5, 6/7 Aug, Manfield 

 RMC Rd 5, 20 Aug, Wellington 

 RMC Rd 6, 21 Aug, Wellington 

 KartSport Conference 27/28 Jul 

 Blossom, 3/4 Sept, Hawke’s Bay 

 RMC Rd 7, 10 Sep, Hamilton 

 RMC Rd 8, 11 Sep, Hamilton 

 NZ Superkarts & GP, 24/5 Sep, 
Hampton Downs 

 North Island Sprint Champs, 22/23 
Oct, Hawke’s Bay 

 South Island Sprint Champs, 22/23 
Oct, Canterbury 

 Superkarts Rd 6, 29/30 Oct, Taupo 

 Goldstar Rd 1, 6 Nov, Manawatu 

 Goldstar Rd 2, 4 Dec, Taranaki 

 

 

Jokes 
 

Can a kangaroo jump higher than a 
house? Of course, a house doesn’t 
jump at all. 

 
 
 

A man asks a farmer near a field, “Sorry 
sir, would you mind if I crossed your 
field instead of going around it? You 
see, I have to catch the 4:23 train.” 
 
The farmer says, “Sure, go right ahead. 
And if my bull sees you, you’ll even 
catch the 4:11 one.” 
 

 
 

Knock, knock. 

Who’s there? 

Canoe. 

Canoe who? 

Canoe help me with my homework? 

 
Bahahahahaha!! 
 

 
 
 

http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCLrivdmpw8cCFYR0pgod430MiA&url=http://www.123rf.com/photo_18925680_illustration-redheaded-clown-face-in-black-hat.html&ei=ieXbVfr5BoTpmQXj-7HACA&psig=AFQjCNHoqQu-8QMTFxeis80VBgSVVq--wQ&ust=1440560886094308
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Much rather be at a 
wet clubday than 

in Rarotonga! 

 
 

Two factory workers are talking. The 
woman says, "I can make the boss give me 
the day off." The man replies, "And how 
would you do that?" The woman says, 
"Just wait and see." She then hangs upside 
down from the ceiling. The boss comes in 
and says, "What are you doing?" The 
woman replies, "I'm a light bulb." The boss 
then says, "You've been working so much 
that you've gone crazy. I think you need to 
take the day off." The man starts to follow 
her and the boss says, "Where are you 
going?" The man says, "I'm going home, 
too. I can't work in the dark." 

 

An elderly couple are in church. The wife 
leans over and whispers to her husband, "I 
just let out a long, silent fart. What should 
I do?" The husband replies, "First off, 
replace the batteries in your hearing aid!" 

Mr. and Mrs. Brown had two sons. One 
was named Mind Your Own Business & the 
other was named Trouble. One day the 
two boys decided to play hide and seek. 
Trouble hid while Mind Your Own Business 
counted to one hundred. Mind Your Own 
Business began looking for his brother 
behind garbage cans and bushes. Then he 
started looking in and under cars until a 
police man approached him and asked, 
"What are you doing?" "Playing a game," 
the boy replied. "What is your name?" the 
officer questioned. "Mind Your Own 

Business." Furious the policeman inquired, 
"Are you looking for trouble?!" The boy 
replied, "Why, yes." 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following are compliments of David Sera’s 
Facebook page so I thought they may become a 
regular feature in our newsletter….some of them 
are brilliant and some of them are very… very 
relatable. 

When dad says…. ‘Get 
under him’ 

 
What would your Dad 
say?... 

  

 

 

KARTSPORT TARANAKI MAY 2016 

CLUBDAY - 4TH & FINAL ROUND OF 

THE SUPREME KART SUPPLIES 

SUMMER SERIES 

Class P # Driver 

Cadet 1 16 Logan Manson 

  2 36 Harris Krogh 

  3 6 Euan Dwyer 

  4 9 Ben Isaac 

  5 26 Hamish Dwyer 

  6 67 Lucas Taylor 

  7 27 Bronson Pierce 

  8 51x Blair Jenson 

http://www.facebook.com/#!/Kartsporttaranaki
http://www.facebook.com/#!/Kartsporttaranaki
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Vortex 
Mini ROK 

1 67 Thomas Boniface 

  2 42 Logan Smith 

  3 22 Daniel Austin 

  4 64 Corbin Smith 

  5 6 Noah Pepperell 

  6 10x Jackson Reid 

        

Junior 1 91 Ryan Jury 

  2 18 Nathan Cox 

  3 22 Brayden Taylor 

        

Clubsport 
120 

1 19 Richard Krogh 

  2 61 Derek Lawrence 

  3 86 Dave Hammond 

  4 31 Brendon Reid 

  5 71 Stuart Frew 

  6 99 Craig Webby 

  7 42 Roger Pepperell 

        

Club Class 1 65 Brendon King 

        

Rotax Light 1 7 Jonathan Dwyer 

  2 54 Chris King 

  3 84 Robbie Johnson 

  4 53 Davie Batten 

  5 11 Travis Young 

        

Rotax 
Heavy 

1 50 Campbell Jamieson 

  2 26 Francois Rautenbach 

  3 96 Jayden Smith 

 Rotax 
Heavy  – 
cont’d 

4 79 Stephen Beck 

  5 51 Duane Taylor 

  6 6 Lauren Thompson 

        

Open 1 48 Brendon Jury 

  2 18 Mike Barton 

        

GRAND 
PRIX 

      

        

Cadet 1 16 Logan Manson 

  2 27 Bronson Pierce 

  3 6 Euan Dwyer 

  4 26 Hamish Dwyer 

  5 67 Lucas Taylor 

  6 9 Ben Isaac 

  7 36 Harris Krogh 

        

Mini ROK 1 67 Thomas Boniface 

  2 22 Daniel Austin 

  3 42 Logan Smith 

  4 64 Corbin Smith 

  5 6 Noah Pepperell 

        

Junior 1 18 Nathan Cox 

  2 22 Brayden Taylor 

        

Senior 1 86 Dave Hammond 

  2 84 Robbie Johnson 

  3 48 Brendon Jury 
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 Club Officials 

Position Name    Contact Details 

Patron Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 or m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 

President Robert Boniface  (021) 514 046 or htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

Vice President Cornelis van Zyl   (021) 0256 5530 

Secretary Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 

Treasurer Karen Jury   accounts@kartsporttaranaki.co.nz 

Club Captain Campbell Jamieson  camjam36@gmail.com 

Senior Steward Steve Boyde   (027) 555 4530 or s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 

Promotional Officer Robert Boniface  (021) 514 046 or htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

Newsletter Donna Boniface  htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

Race Secretaries Vacant    race@kartsporttaranaki.co.nz 

 Wendy Burrows 

Webmaster De-anne Smith   (027) 319 4813 

Committee Peter Cottam   peterc@clelandsconstruction.co.nz 

 Aaron de Ridder  a.deridder_17@hotmail.com 

 Charles Frere   clfrere@gmail.com 

 Campbell Jamieson  camjam36@gmail.com 

 Mike Jury   kjury@xtra.co.nz 

 Brendon King   brendon.j.king@gmail.com 

 De-anne Smith   m_dsmith@ihug.co.nz 

 Lauren Thompson  lauren_jayne_thompson@hotmail.com 

Machine Examiners Robert Boniface  (021) 514 046 or htbauto@xtra.co.nz 

 Logan Boyde 

 Steve Boyde   (027) 555 4530 or s-d.boyde@xtra.co.nz 

 Maurice Frost   (06) 758 8891 or m.j.frost@xtra.co.nz 

 Cornelis van Zyl   (021) 0256 5530 

If you need any help, advice, information or just want a chat, feel free to contact any of the team above! 
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Please support these sponsors who support us 
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